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The 2023 Summer Research Workshop of the China Journal of Accounting Research 
(CJAR) was successfully held at the City University of Hong Kong (CityU) on 22-23 July 
2023. The workshop was co-organized by CityU, Sun Yat-sen University, and the Center 
for Accounting Studies of Xiamen University.

Nine papers were presented during the 2-day workshop on various themes, including 
capital markets, innovation, and taxes. The sessions were moderated by Prof. Li 
Guangzhong, Prof. Zheng Ying, and Prof. Zhang Pengdong of Sun Yat-sen University. Each 
paper was discussed by a professor from the Department of Accountancy at CityU.

Prof. Chen Yangyang, Head of the Department of 
Accountancy and CJAR Editor-in-Chief, delivered 
some opening remarks to kick off the workshop. 
The Department was also honored to have two 
notable scholars give the keynote speeches, Prof. 
Gu Zhaoyang from The Chinese University of Hong 
Kong (CUHK) and Prof. Zhang Tianyu from The 
Chinese University of Hong Kong in Shenzhen. 
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The 2-day workshop ended with closing remarks by 
Prof. Zhang Junsheng (Sun Yat-sen University), CJAR 
Editor-in-Chief. The Department of Accountancy 
would like to thank all of the participants, presenters, 
discussants, and representatives for making the 
workshop a great success. The Department hopes to 
continue its fruitful partnership and co-operation 
with all of the participating institutes in the future. 
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